
Ms. Laura Moy 
Director Corporate Services and Clerk 
Town of Tecumseh 
c/o Ms. Sue White 
Administrative Assistant to Director Corporate Services and Clerk 
swhite@tecumseh.ca 
 
 
Dear Ms. Moy: 
 
I am responding to your correspondence of December 9, 2020, to my predecessor regarding a 
resolution adopted by the Council of the Town of Tecumseh requesting removal of Windsor 
International Airport from NAV CANADA’s closure list.  Please accept my apology for the 
delay in replying. 
 
On April 15, 2021, NAV CANADA announced that there will be no site closures at air traffic 
control towers or flight service stations in Canada.  Aeronautical studies currently underway at 
these remote and northern locations will be suspended until further notice.  NAV CANADA’s 
official statement on this issue can be found at https://www.navcanada.ca/en/news/news-
releases/50268.aspx. 
  
I am pleased to note that NAV CANADA has committed, at this time, to not close any air traffic 
control towers or flight service stations, including those situated at northern and remote 
locations.  I also appreciate NAV CANADA’s commitment to maintaining a continuous dialogue 
with its employees, stakeholders, and communities as Canada’s air transport sector responds to 
the ongoing pandemic. 
  
Maintaining appropriate service in our local communities will allow NAV CANADA to continue 
to provide air navigation services that are required to support industry today and throughout the 
recovery. 
  
I trust that the foregoing information will be of interest. 
  
Sincerely, 
 
The Honourable Omar Alghabra, P.C., M.P. 
Minister of Transport 
 
 
c.c. Mr. Irek Kusmierczyk, M.P.,  Windsor–Tecumseh 
 Mr. Chris Lewis, M.P., Essex 
 Mr. David Epp, M.P.,  Chatham-Kent–Leamington 
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